

REPORT TO COUNCIL – 7 MARCH 2006

The Committee has met three times in the latest cycle and has also been busy progressing a range of other issues. 

Our first meeting of the New Year was a Call In relating to support for development at Greystone Community Centre. I am pleased that our decision to refer the original decision made by the Executive back to them resulted in an increase in the amount of money given to support development of facilities at the Centre. This was another good example of the scrutiny function operating effectively and using Call In powers to positive purpose. 

At our regular meeting in January the Committee spent some time examining the proposed constitution for the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (CDRP).  Our comments will hopefully inform the development of a document that can be used positively to improve the operation and accountability of the CDRP. The Committee also considered the development of performance monitoring measures for Carlisle Leisure Ltd. We have taken further steps on this overdue work at our most recent meeting and the Committee hopes that it will have proper monitoring arrangements in place shortly. As part of this work we are very keen to ensure that CLL is helping to meet Council objectives in its various activities across the city.   

Finally in January we undertook some more work on the Equalities agenda by holding a workshop on the operation of the Equality Impact Assessment process. This gave all members an insight into the issues that the Council has to consider in developing and reviewing all its policies to ensure that issues of equality are at the centre of the organisation. The statutory requirements in this area are very important and the Committee will be seeking ways to actively monitor Council performance closely in the months ahead. 

At our meeting in February there are two issues that I would highlight from the discussions.  Firstly we have finally made some progress with gathering comparative data in our monitoring of Carlisle Housing Association.  This has taken some time but we can now measure the performance of CHA against other Housing Associations, across a range of recognised national indicators. Whether measured against their ‘family’ of similar bodies or even against their own targets the initial information we have received shows some disappointing performance by CHA in a range of areas, which will be a matter of concern to us all. 

The Committee also had an opportunity at the meeting to consider ways that we may scrutinise work relating to Carlisle Renaissance.  In addition to ensuring that there is proper scrutiny of plans, including methods of public involvement and consultation, members were particularly concerned that issues relating to sustainable communities, housing and crime and disorder remain at the centre of the thinking in this area of council activity. 

Finally I would note that the Committee has completed its evidence gathering for our review into anti social behaviour and we have met to consider and develop the recommendations.  The final report will follow shortly.  A number of Members have also been appointed to a Task and Finish Group to undertake a review of the Parish Charter, which was originally produced in 1998, to guide relations between the Council and Parish Councils.  In this we will be working alongside representatives from the Parish Councils Association. 

Michael Boaden

Chair Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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